
KINGSTON COVE 
YACHT CLUB 
 

Commodore: Alan Kester 

Vice Commodore:  Art Hammon 

Rear Commodore:  Butch Brown 
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January 2014 

Board Meeting Jan. 14th 

General Meeting Jan. 16th 

(See Calendar For Additional  
Information) 

 
Times For Our Events: 

 
General Meetings:  

3rd Thursday of each month. 
Club opens at 6:00 pm 
Pot Luck at 6:45 pm 
Meeting at 7:15 pm 

 
Board Meetings 

Tuesday before General Meeting 
Starting at 6:00 pm 

 
BBQ’s & KCYC  Events  
Club opens at 6:00 pm  

 
Friday Night 

  Open from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
 

**** 
 
REMEMBER  - Our Club takes VISA 
and MasterCard for payment . 

Calendar of Events 

�

JANUARY 
2014 

Please send all future messages 
regarding the newsletter and 
calendar to:   
kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.com 
.   
Articles should be turned in no 
later than the 26th of each month 
in word format. Any thing turned 
in later may not  be in the 
newsletter. 
 

 

Commodore’s Report 
 

 
 
 
 
Greetings from the Commodore, 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
Wow, what a busy and fun month of December.   
 
The holiday season got rolling with the Port of Kingston Christmas lighting festival along 
with the KCYC boat decorating and lighting. This year Queen City Yacht Club participated 
in the festivities.  Congratulations to Joe Charnes who won first place in the boat 
decorating contest.  Following the boat parade, we enjoyed a rib and chili cook off with 
Queen City Yacht club.  The ribs and chili were very tasty.  Todd Lachelt, Butch Brown 
and Admiral Shelly had the winning chili entrees which were judged by Queen City yacht 
club.  Job well done in the galleys! 
 
Thanks to our Rear Commodore Butch for picking up the tree this year.  This is typically 
the Commodore's job but I was in Pullman watching my daughter's graduation from WSU.  
Way to go Christine!   Thanks to all of you who helped to decorate the tree. It was 
awesome.  
 
The gift exchange on the following Friday was a hoot, the famous reindeer hat made yet 
another appearance this year.  Don't miss next year.  There's a good chance those antlers 
will make another appearance.  
 
January brings us the Polar Bear cruise and Prime rib dinner. Past Commodore Jim 
Simpson will be preparing the prime rib. This cruise and dinner is an excellent opportunity 
for all members to attend. Edmonds is only a ferry ride away.   Admiral Shelly is the cruise 
captain and she has a few things planned.   
 
A lot of fun activities are coming up so get your calendars marked up so that you don't 
miss anything.  Bring ideas for additional events to our January meeting.  There is still 
room for more fun.   
 
There is a rumor afloat that we have a KCYC poker night coming up.  For all of you 
gamblers out there, you need to ask yourself, do you feel lucky?  Well do you? More 
details will follow.   
 
We are still looking for someone to take over as our reciprocal chairperson.  This is a 
critical function of our club that needs to be filled. Come talk with any of the board 
members for more information. 
 
Remember, if you are not having fun, it's your own darn fault! 
 
 “Only the guy who isn't rowing has time to rock the boat.” 
- Jean-Paul Sartre 
 
Alan Kester 
Commodore 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Vice Commodore Art was busy helping Santa this month so he didn’t have time to 
do an article…..he promises he will be back next month with all kinds of updates!  
Hey….somebody has to feed the reindeer, decorate the sleigh, pack the gifts, 
However, he does want to wish everyone a Healthy and Happy 2014!  Go Seahawks! 
                 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Rear Commodore’s Report 

 

 

December has been a busy month at KCYC   We had a crazy Christmas Gift Exchange even though 
our turnout was a little smaller this year.  (We miss our Snow Birds). 
 
Friday Night Socials have been fun with good turnouts. Lindsey Raymond has been tending bar for us 
and doing a great job. We have also been hosting Seahawks Sunday parties. Two large TVs allow a 
good view of the game for a large group, and of course, the bar is open. 
 
Our last regular season Seahawks Sunday party is 12/29. The doors will open at 1:00 pm and kickoff 
is at 1:25. We will continue the parties through the playoffs and the Super Bowl. 
 
We are looking forward to the New Years Eve Party. Come and see Danny Vernon and dance the 
night away. See Cheryl Callais or Steve Young for  tickets (also available at the club). 
 
Friday, Jan. 10th we are having a Wine Tasting event at KCYC from 6:00 to 8:00pm. Bruce from 
Marine View Beverages will provide a variety of wines for your tasting pleasure. Let’s have a good 
turnout! This is a good chance for you wine drinkers to share your opinions on the wine we serve at 
the club 
 
We already have a lot of activities scheduled through the Fall and Winter, but if anyone has ideas for 
activities in our bar, please let me know.  
 
Enjoy the company of other members from 6 to 9 o’clock every Friday night. We are still the best drink 
value in town. 
 
See you soon! 
 
Butch Brown 
Butch_brown@comcast.net 
541-602-3220 Cell 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

                                    
 
        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 



 
                 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December Fleet Captain Report 
 
Saddle up!  We’re off on another year of cruises in less than a month.   
 
We start with our Polar Bear Cruise to Edmonds on January 24-26.  Our commodores will prepare a 
not-to-be-missed prime rib dinner for all members on Sunday, January 25, at the Edmonds 
Yacht Club .   
 
Those who prefer a more luxurious than polar experience can attend the dinner after a short ferry 
ride out of Kingston. If you prefer high and dry overnight lodging, you can get a discount at the Best 
Western Harbor Inn near the marina.  Call Darlene at 1 800 441 8033 or 425 771 5021.  Be sure to 
mention that you are going to an event at the Edmonds Yacht Club in order to get your discount.    
 
Real Cowboys who intend to mosey over to Edmonds the long, hard cold way and want moorage 
need to let me know ASAP.  Email (wordstitcher430@gmail.com) or call me (541 760 5305) with 
your boat name and length so I can be sure we are all together for our Captain’s Bar on the docks.  
(If it rains, we’ll meet in the Edmonds Yacht Club.) 
 
Tickets will be available at the bar at KCYC or through me.  Send a check to me at PO Box 307, Port 
Gamble, WA 98364, and I’ll send you tickets or hold them at the door in Edmonds.  
 
A group is forming to go to the Seattle Boat Show via train from Edmonds on Saturday, January 25.  
Our Commodore has details for those interested in the side trip.  
 
You can check out all future cruises on the club calendar, but a special cruise for LABOR DAY 
needs EARLY RESERVATIONS.   
 
This year, we will spend LABOR DAY at the ISLANDER RESORT AND MARINA on Lopez Island.  
With or without a boat it’s a wonderful experience.  I have 10 slips reserved, but those planning to 
drive (and ferry) up need to call the Islander Reso rt  themselves to make a reservation.  Talk to 
Cathy Casey at 360 468 2233.  Tell her you are part of KCYC. Check out the amenities at the 
Islander at http://www.lopezfun.com/  
 
Shelly Kester will be assisting with activities on some cruises and will be Cruise Captain for our run 
to Blake Island in September.  Hold on to your hats!  This is going to be a great year!  
 
Fleet Captain Sallie 
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The net Income for November was a negative $544.23 in the general checking acct.. The Rental 
Account was $964.00 to the good which is controlled & submitted to me by Katherine Klink, who runs 
the renting of the club. The Customary Business Savings Acct. balance is $8,407.55, $500.13 gain 
for month.  The General CD's balance is $10,028.76.  Earned $2.25 this period.  There are other 
accounts which I have not received information on.  There will be more info in the February 
newsletter. 
 
 
Quentin Gilman 
Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
Sunshine and Clouds by “Calypso” Carol Wetmore 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December was a good month when it comes to wellness.  
Various flu bugs bounced around Kingston but overall, we 
survived.  Overall, we are in good shape I’m happy to report.   
 
If you know of anyone who needs cheering up from an illness, 
injury or a death in the family, be sure to contact me.  You can 
email me at:  kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.com or call 
home at (360) 297-5445 and leave a message. 
  
“Calypso” Carol Wetmore 
“Wrinkles Only Go Where the Smiles Have Been.” 

                  My Last Edition of The Bosun’s Pi pe                          
 
 
 
Just a note to let everyone know this is my last edition of The 
Bosun’s Pipe. I have enjoyed doing it the past 2 years. There 
are a variety of things I would like to accomplish so I wanted to 
cut back in some areas in order to achieve some goals in 2014.   
 
Thanks so much for all of your kind words.  I appreciate it very 
much.  
 
Commodore Alan will be taking over The Bosun’s Pipe. Please 
send all future info regarding the newsletter and calendars to 
him at: alan6079@gmail.com . 
 
 
I WANT TO SEND OUT A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO 
CHERYL AND HER TEAM WHO PROVIDED US WITH A 
FABULOUS NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY!  KUDOS TO YOU! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I remember Bill Cosby made a funny recording titled "They Called it Football" but for 
Seahawk fans there is no humor here, this is serious business. Is it really fair we 
snowbirds bask in 70 degrees, blue skies and bright sun while watching the Seahawks 
and see the loyal fans in Seattle huddling in pouring rain and gloomy sky. Difficult to 
imagine five past commodores neatly tucked in Bobby and Deni Lee's dining room. I've 
spent many hours trying to figure out the football playoffs, who might play who if who 
wins or loses and now it is down to the wire. Seahawk fans will have withdrawels this 
weekend since their team has a bye. Who do you want next week? The Packers, the 
Niners or the Saints? Don't worry Janice, the Steelers won't be around. They were one 
field goal too many to make it.  
 
Bowl games abound. I am especially excited about the Yesterday Bowl between 
Slippery Rock and University of Guam being played in Gary, Indiana. Remember when 
there were only a few bowls, the Cotton, Sugar, Rose and Gator. They were always 
played in nice warm weather, Florida, New Orleans, California. Always sort of a reward 
for the players to take a break in the winter and visit a nice warm resort. There was a 
bowl game last week played in Detroit. Nothing against Motor City, but December in 
Detroit......How about a Super Bowl in New York City? Maybe it will be another Blizzard 
Bowl. Seems with all the money floating around in the NFL they could put on a show 
somewhere besides New York in February. I was in New York Feb., 1996, Valentines 
Day to be exact. It was so cold and windy I got hypothermia waiting for a cab. 
  
Quotes from Dr. Robert E. Lee: when asked how he was able to complete his education 
in preparation for his new career he replied "Ambition is a poor excuse for not having 
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some don't have film." Recalling some childhood memories. Bobby said "I remember in 
New York City if four men were in a cab not arguing , a robbery has just taken place. 
 
More children's book coming out in 2014: 
 
'The Little Sissy Who Snitched" "Fun Four Letter to Know and Share" 
"Pop Goes the Hamster and Other Fun Micro Oven Games" 
 
Remember never drink from plastic glasses, eat a twelve ounce pound cake or figure 
an exact estimate.  
 
Carol enjoy your retirement.  Thanx for all the work. You spoiled us.  
 

“THEY CALL IT FOOTBALL”    by TOM DAVIES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





KCYC Christmas Party!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



New Year’s Eve 2014 at KCYC! 
 
 
 
 



KCYC Seahawks!!!! 
 
 
 



Want To Advertise Your Business!  Contact Carol Wet more at 
kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.com  or Call (360) 297- 5445. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

       

 
 
Member in the SPOTLIGHT is Cheryl Graham !!!   
 
Cheryl Graham is our January member in the spotlight!  Cheryl is one of our newer 
members who jumped right in the deep end at the start!  She immediately started 
helping with decorating for parties, contributing things we ask for in the kitchen 
AND brought delicious food to various events. She and Rick have become 
fabulous additions to our family here at KCYC.  Welcome Aboard and thanks for all 
you do!   


